## Special Town Meeting Held via Zoom and in Person April 12, 2021

Robert Valentine called the meeting to order at 8:00 P.M

Robert Valentine opened the floor for nominations for moderator. Mark Harris nominated Patrick Reilly, seconded by Garrett Harlow. Theresa Walla Kelly closed the nominations and asked the clerk to cast one ballot for Patrick Reilly, seconded by Mark Harris.

The Moderator asked the clerk to read the call.

Patrick Reilly then read the rules adopted by the Board of Selectmen, followed by the rules of the conduct of the meeting.

Patrick Reilly then gave a brief overview stating; that due to the COVID pandemic no one was sure what would happen and the Board of Finance decided, as a precaution, that it would be best not to fund substantive Capital for the 2021 budget. Due to tax collections being better than anticipated, the Board of Finance decided to fund the Fire Company and Public Works to keep up with Capital needs.

Item #1 Appropriation of Unassigned General Fund Balance - Fire Company.

Mark Harris made a motion to accept item #1 as stated in the call. Seconded by Dawn Wilkes. Passed unanimously.

Patrick Reilly asked for a vote on the appropriation. Passed unanimously.

Item #2 Appropriation of Unassigned General Fund Balance – Public Works.

Mark Harris made a motion to accept item #2 as stated in the call. Seconded by John Miller. Passed unanimously

Patrick Reilly asked for a vote on the appropriation. Passed unanimously.

Henrietta Horvay made a motion to adjourn at 8:10 P.M. Seconded by Dawn Wilkes.

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara L. Breor

Town Clerk